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Annual Meeting of the Congregation 
Sunday, January 27, 2019 
By Nancy Shimetz, Moderator 

All active and associate members are invited to attend the annual busi-
ness meeting which will take place after church on Jan. 27th in Memorial 
Hall. We will begin with a potluck lunch (more details on page 2) and then 
move into the business of the congregation. This includes election of the 
Leadership Council, Nominating Committee, and adoption of the 2019 
budget along with any additional reports. A full written report with an 
agenda, list of nominees for positions to be filled, and the proposed budg-
et will be available no later than Jan. 13th. Please plan to join us for this 
very important meeting. 

From the Pastor… Epiphany Newness 

By Pastor Benjamin 

Epiphany is a season of newness. A new year. A story of strange sages with odd gifts following a star. Stories of Je-
sus’ baptism, the beginning of his ministry, the call of new disciples. During Epiphany, the church sings along with St. 
John of the Apocalypse, “Behold! I am making all things new.” 

Along with the newness of the year and the newness of the season, Community Church will experience changes to 
our pastoral team with the departure of Rev. Rachel Knuth as our Associate Minister for Children and Families at the 
end of January. It is still my hope that pledged offerings will allow us to retain Pastor Rachel in a new part-time role, 
Pastor of Congregational Care. In the meantime, we have commissioned a committee to begin the process of 
searching for a new full-time Associate Minister for Faith Formation. Julie Reimer, a church member who brings sev-
eral years of experience working with children’s programs will become our Children’s Ministry Coordinator until our 
new Associate Minister arrives.  

But before we move on, I want to observe what Pastor Rachel has brought to our congregation over the past four 
years. Under her leadership, we now have a robust ministry for children and their families. Her Children’s Messages 
are thoughtful, inclusive, and insightful. The Godly Play program she nurtured is one of the best in the region. We 
now offer a life-saving comprehensive sexuality education program for children and teens. Pastor Rachel’s monthly 
preaching has inspired and challenged us as a congregation to connect our tentative faith with the real needs of the 
world. 

As Pastor Rachel makes this transition, and we along with her, I want to express my gratitude for a pastoral col-
league who has been supportive, collaborative, creative, and courageous. Thank you, Rachel, for making me a better 
pastor and us a better, more faithful congregation. 
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New Member Interactive  
Orientation  J a n u a r y  1 3  

We want to extend an invitation to all our visi-
tors to learn more about the Community 
Church of Sebastopol, United Church of Christ 
and church membership.   

There will be an interactive orientation with a 
simple lunch after church on Sunday, January 
13 from 11:45 am -1:45 pm, in our Fireside 
Room to find out more about the Community 
Church and what it means to become a mem-
ber. 

Please contact Becca,  
Congregational  
Administrator by January  
10 if you plan to attend  
and let her know if you 
need childcare: 
707.823.2484 ext.100 or 
office@uccseb.org.  
 New Members will be re-
ceived into the church on 
Sunday, January 27. 

WORSHIP, MEDITATION, & MEMBERSHIP 

December 2018 Worship 

Sunday Worship happens 10:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary 

January 6 – Epiphany Sunday 

Today is the Feast of the Epiphany, Dia de 
los Reyes, and Twelfth Night. We gather 
for multi-generational worship and a vis-
iting Handbell Ensemble, Velocity, pro-
vides worship music. Rev. Dr. Benjamin J. 
Broadbent, Lead Minister, preaches on 
Matthew 2:1 – 12 a sermon entitled “For 
Birth or Death?” 
 

January 13 – Baptism of Christ Sunday 

Today we hear the story of Jesus’ baptism ac-
cording to the Gospel of Luke. Rev. Broadbent 
preaches on Luke 3: 21 – 38 a sermon entitled 
“One Baptism, One Family.” 
 

January 20 – 2nd Sunday after Epiphany / Martin Luther King, 
Jr. Weekend 

Today we hear the story of the Wed-
ding at Cana according to the Gospel 
of John. Rev. Broadbent preaches on 
John 2: 1 – 12 a sermon entitled 
“Etiquette Lessons for Messiahs.” 
 

January 27 – 3rd Sunday after Epiphany / Annual Meeting of 
the Congregation 

Today we receive new members into our congregation and 
hear the story of the beginning of Jesus’ ministry and the re-
jection of Jesus in his hometown. Rev. Rachel Knuth, on her 
last Sunday as Associate Minister for Children and Families, 
preaches a sermon on Luke 4: 14 – 21 entitled “From Pedestal 
of Praise to Cliff of Conflict.” 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming in February… Evolution Sunday, Season of Epiphany 
continues 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Potluck Lunch for Annual Meeting 

Sunday, January 27, 2019 
By Bobbie Johanson 

 

Come for a good old fashioned Potluck lunch 
just prior to our Annual  Congregational 
Meeting, Sunday, January 27. Please bring food 
to share.  If you are gluten free,  vegetarian, om-
nivorous or anything in between, please bring 
enough for you and others to enjoy. Salads, 
main dishes, and appetizers. Dessert, drinks, 
dishes, and utensils will be provided.  Mark your 
calendars now and plan on some good old-time 
fellowship. Please contact Bobbie Johan-
son, 707.823.7126 if you can help set up or 
clean up.  

mailto:office@uccseb.org
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Sacraments Class for 4th & 5th Graders in January 
Pastor Rachel will be offering a special 4-series class on the Sacraments during Faith Formation Hour (9:00-10:15am) 
in the month of January, in Room 6.  All 4th & 5th Graders are welcome as we explore the Sacraments of Baptism 
and Communion, through art, prayer, activities, and fun! To join the Sacraments Class, please contact Pastor Rachel: 
rachelknuth@uccseb.org.   

Children’s Worship in January 

During worship service in January, children are welcome 
to remain in the Sanctuary or continue worshiping in the 
Chapel for Children’s Worship.  Children and adult lead-
ers share music, prayers, friends, and Communion. All 
children in preschool through 5th Grade are welcome!  
 

January Art in Children’s Worship 
“Baptism of Christ” by Pheoris West.  We will explore the 
colors, composition, and painter’s biography and Africen-
tric emphasis. 
 

January Music in Children’s Worship 

Hymn of the Month: “I Am the Light of the World” 

Gathering Song: “Dance & Sing” 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 
Welcome, Children’s Ministry Coordinator — Julie Reimer! 

We are delighted to welcome Julie Reimer to our church staff this Spring.  As Children’s Ministry Coordinator, Julie 
will provide staff support to our children’s programs.  You’ll see Julie on Sunday mornings, making sure Faith For-
mation is running smoothly, working with our Acolytes, and even delivering Children’s Messages.  You may know 
that Julie Reimer is a member of our church-- but what you may not know is that she has extensive experience as a 
Director of Christian Education, most recently serving a church in Ohio before relocating to Sonoma County.  We 
are grateful to Julie for stepping into this role during the interim period between Pastor Rachel’s departure and the 
arrival of a new Associate Minister of Faith Formation. Julie begins working as our new Children's Ministry Coordi-
nator on January 15th.  Welcome, Julie!   

Godly Play 
Godly Play happens in Room 5 during the Faith Formation 
Hour, 9:00-10:15am.  Godly Play is a Montessori-based 
storytelling method that engages children’s imaginations 
and invites them to wonder about Bible stories. The chil-
dren hear a story told with beautifully crafted wooden 
pieces, then “respond” to the story in art and play. After 
cleaning up and washing hands, the group celebrates 
with a “feast” (Gluten-Free matzoh crackers and water.) 
Children in Preschool through 5th Grade are welcome to 
join the wonder circle! 

 Story  Storyteller  Door Helper 

Jan 6 Epiphany Sheina Curtis Terri Harper 

Jan 13 Baptism Sheina Curtis Terri Harper 

Jan 20 Parable of Good 

Shepherd 

Michael Ott Leslie Wood 

Jan 27 Parable of Good Michael Ott Leslie Wood 

 Minister Musician Shepherd 

Jan 13 Pastor Rachel Brian Plaugher Bob Curtis 

Jan 20 Pastor Rachel Dorothy McKoin Yolan Christy 

Jan 27 Pastor Blythe Jon Gonzalez Nathan Knuth 

Children Welcome in Worship (Always!), and Especially this Spring 
***Children’s Worship is taking a break, from February through May.***   

Children in Preschool through 5th Grade are warmly included as full participants in worship--always!--and especial-
ly from February through May, when Children’s Worship will be on “pause.”  To support the children’s participation 
as they remain in worship, we’ll be expanding the Worship Tools table, and supporting parents as they assist their 
children in engaging in the worship service.  We’ll also be opening the Nursery for children up through Kindergar-
ten-age.  
All adults, whether they are parents of young children or not, can be an ally to children in the pews.  Being an ally 
can mean helping children follow along with the hymns, giving them encouraging smiles, and welcoming them as 
they bring their whole selves into the worship service.  Be on the lookout for “ways to be an ally to children” in 
your pew-pocket at the end of January..    

mailto:rachelknuth@uccseb.org
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SALT (Serving and Learning Together)  

Middle School SALT Trip:  
Food Justice around the Bay Area 
Dates: May 24 (evening) - May 27, 2019 
Cost: $300 per person 
Over Memorial Day weekend, the middle schoolers will 
go on a Food Justice Tour around the SF Bay Area and 
learn about environmental justice, environmental rac-
ism, and the impacts of not having access to healthy 
foods. They will then engage with communities sur-
rounding the Bay area by helping out in community gar-
dens and farms (i.e. Richmond at Happy Lots Garden 
and Farm and community gardens in West Oakland and 
San Francisco), all the while learning how to build com-
munity through land restoration! Of course, some fun 
will be had in San Francisco too! 

Register for the trip by January 20th. For details about 
registration, contact Emily Syal at youthminis-
tries@uccseb.org or pick up a registration form in the 
church office. 

High School SALT Trip:  
Pine Ridge Reservation, South Dakota 
Dates: June 21-29, 2019 
Cost: $750 per person* 
*As a group, we will also need to fundraise a total of 
$2,000 to cover the cost of ground transportation (road 
trip!) to and from Pine Ridge * 

Partnering with Re-Member and the Oglala Lakota Tribe 

Pine Ridge Reservation, South Dakota is the poorest 
county in the United States and the community that Re-
member partners with and serves. Re-member brings 
more than 1,200 volunteers to Pine Ridge each year for 
week-long service-learning trips, with an emphasis on 
cultural exchange. Working with our staff, you will help 
with various projects (i.e. making and delivering bunk-
beds, improving accessibility and liveability of homes, 
skirting trailers, constructing outhouses, and working in 
a community garden in partnership with Re-member 
and the Oglala Lakota Tribe) across the reservation 
while learning about the culture and history of the Lako-
ta people.  

 

Register for the trip by January 20th. For details about 
registration, contact Emily Syal at youthminis-
tries@uccseb.org or pick up a registration form in the 
church office. 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Conference Wide Youth Retreats 

in February 
Blue Theology Retreat Middle School (grades 6-8) youth 
are now welcome to sign up for the Blue Theology Re-
treat happening on February 16-18 in Pacific Grove. This 
retreat is filling up fast! The sooner you sign up, the 
better. For information about how to sign up, please con-
tact Emily. 

Feb Camp High School (grades 9-12) youth are now wel-
come to sign up for Feb Camp happening on February 16-
18 at Monte Toyon. For information about how to sign 
up, please contact Emily. 

Saturday of Service at Andy Lopez Unity Park Community Garden 

Advent Labyrinth Walks 

mailto:youthministries@uccseb.org
mailto:youthministries@uccseb.org
mailto:youthministries@uccseb.org
mailto:youthministries@uccseb.org
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The Leadership Council met on November 28.  A summary of our discussion and action topics are described below. 

Financial Reports:  2018 monthly financial information was reviewed and the current finances are healthy.  2018 
pledges are on target and expenses have been lower than projected. In addition, facility use income is up. 

Pledge Drive: As of November 25, the church had received $315,468 in Local Ministry pledges and $34,216 in Wider 
Mission pledges. The goal for Local Ministry for 2019 is $369,000 and $41,000 for Wider Mission.  The Council au-
thorized emailing to the 20 households that pledged last year but haven’t pledged yet for 2019. The Budget Com-
mittee is reviewing several possible adjustments that could help balance the 2019 budget.  These options include 
reducing the Associate Minister for Faith Formation package in 2019 from 6 months to 5 months, reducing Pastor 
Rachel’s time by 5 hours per week and having church volunteers take over the landscaping of the campus. The vari-
ous possibilities would help reduce the budget gap by approximately $25,000.  There may be a surplus of funds from 
the 2018 budget that could be allocated towards the 2019 budget. We all need to continue to cultivate givers in the 
congregation, to keep inviting participation to support our church! 

Associate Minister for Faith Formation Search Committee:  The committee was blessed and commissioned on De-
cember 9 by Pastor Benjamin.  The committee is starting to meet regularly and will have a church profile, the docu-
ment about our church that will be posted on the national UCC website for candidates to review, by the end of Feb-
ruary.  The committee will then begin receiving applications (profiles) from candidates. 

Articles of Incorporation: The Articles of Incorporation are being reviewed and changed as necessary to align with 
our current by-laws.   

Pictorial Directory: The Council plans to create a pictorial directory in 2019.  More information on the directory will 
be coming soon. 

Annual Meeting: The annual meeting will be January 27, 2019, after church.   Plans are underway for a potluck 
luncheon that day. 

Facilities:  The Council approved the contract to replace the floors in the bathrooms and hallway of Memorial Hall.  

This work is now proceeding.  There is a new microwave on order for the Memorial Hall kitchen.  Options for solar 

panels on our campus are being explored.  Composting is underway on campus from landscaping debris. The Safety 

and Security Team will be performing regular service inspections of the new AED kits on campus.  Training in the use 

of the AED kits will be scheduled. 

Faith Formation: Gail Thomas is stepping away from her service as faith journey coordinator, long-standing adult bi-

ble study leader, sanctuary flower coordinator, and more at the end of 2019. There will be a need to replace her. 

Julie Reimer will be the new Children’s Ministry Coordinator.  

New Council Member:  Linda Roa has replaced Becca Emerson (our new Congregational Administrator) as the Coun-

cil’s Member for Worship and Arts.  The Council looks forward to her contributions! 

The congregation is invited to discuss these items as well as any other issues, concerns, ideas or appreciations to any 

of the Council Members.  The Council Members are: 

Nancy Shimetz – Moderator 

Larry Stallings – Council Officer for Facilities 

John Henel – Council Officer for Finances 

Kathy Bell – Council Officer for Personnel 

Bobbie Johanson – Council Member for Care and Fellowship 

Linda Inman – Council Member for Faith Formation 

Linda Roa – Council Member for Worship and Arts 

Michael Ott – Council Member for Outreach 

LEADERSHIP COUNCIL 
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Shoe Boxes and Gift Cards 

By Mike Ott 

Jerry Coleman and members of the Mission and Outreach 
Committee delivered 127 shoebox gifts to Catholic Charities in 
Santa Rosa.  Another five were given to our guests at the first 
Saturday lunch.  Of the 132 shoeboxes, 57 were prepared by 
Analy High School and Hillcrest Middle School students, under 
the direction of Josephine Nirmala. 

We collected 40 gift cards for Verity, which will be handed out 
by their counselors to sexual assault and abuse survivors that 
are in need. 

Thanks to all for supporting these ministries! 

Fire Relief 

By Stuart Mitchell 

I was privileged to bring a $1900 check from our 
Mission and Outreach Committee to Reverend 
Jim Peck of the New Vision UCC Church in Chico 
who is hosting evacuees in his church office. 
These members of the Paradise community lost 
their homes, including a survivor who has ALS, is 
bed bound, and needs 24 hour care. Fortunately, 
his care providers were able to urgently hoist 
him into his chair and transport him and his me-
chanical bed to Chico. With no where to go, the 
care provider called Reverend Peck and the Rev-
erend immediately welcomed them in. Clearly, 
this is a temporary setting for them and they’re 
looking for other long-term housing options. 
When I handed the check to the Reverend, he 
literally teared up with immense appreciation. 
He will be using the funds to provide necessary 
support for these evacuees, who are not even 
members of his 
church. I also spent 
some time providing 
them with Crisis Coun-
seling, something I do 
in Sonoma County for 
fire survivors.  

Safe Parking Program Update 
By Gary Bachelor 

The Community Church in conjunction with the First United Methodist Church of Santa Rosa, Catholic Charities and 
the County of Sonoma provides three parking spaces for individuals and families that have no other safe alterna-
tives to spend the night.  As of today – the allocated spaces are occupied from approximately 8:00pm to 7:00am. 
 

Individuals wishing to find safe parking go through an intake process with Catholic Charities.  In the case of the 
Community Church, they are then referred to the First United Methodist Church which then inquires whether we 
have space.  If the answer is yes, we then meet with the potential parker and if accepted, we notify the relevant 
parties.  At night, Safe Parkers place an authorization notice on one of their car windows.  Currently parking on our 
site are, Marlene (Green Volvo wagon), Jeff (white Honda Accord sedan), Marisol and Robert (Mercury SUV).   

 

Community Church volunteers provide monitoring of the site to make sure the parkers are safe 
by driving through the parking lot one time during the night and if possible, in the morn-
ing.  Volunteers are on call if there are any issues.  Any calls from parkers are routed through a 
Google Voice number.  Right now, we have 5 volunteers that each take one night.  Gary Bache-
lor and Mike Ott fill in on the weekends.  We are always looking for additional help. 
 

Thank you volunteers:  Peggy and Dan Porter, Chris and Lisa Dawson, Judy Hawkins, Steve 
Beck, Julie and Greg Davis. 

MISSION & OUTREACH 

Mission Work at Community Church 

Second Saturday lunch, Showers, Bus Passes, Snacks, Warm 
Clothes, toiletries... 
Several ways to help: 
Volunteer 1-4 times per month to host shower guests, greet 
them, make sure they have a towel and any toiletries they 
need, and close up at the end of the shift. Contact Becca for 
more information 707.823.2484 or office@uccseb.org 
Cash or checks made out to Community Church and designat-
ed for homeless outreach are welcome.  
 

Donations of toiletries and shower items, tube socks, warm 
clothing, men’s walking shoes, tarps, rain ponchos, back packs, 
insect repellent, sun screen, T shirts, underwear are needed. 
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Women’s Fellowship 

By Chris Jenkins 

All women of the church are invited to participate in Wom-
en's Fellowship to promote fellowship and service. Our 
Card Writing Ministry meets on the second Wednesday of 
the month and Prayer Shawl Ministry meets on the third 
Monday of the month.  
 

Wednesday, January 9 at 3:00 pm   
Card writers meet in the Women's Fellowship office with 
your favorite pen. Thank you to the December card writers! 
 

Monday, January 21 at 10:00 am 
Prayer Shawl Ministry meets in the Fireside Room to knit or 
crochet. Call Joanne Matson at 707.823.5249 or Chris Jen-
kins at 707.829.2230 for more information. 
 

Thursday, January 24, noon 
Potluck luncheon in Fellowship Hall. Bring soup or salad. 
Call Chris Jenkins for more information: 707.318.2482  
 

You are invited to join us for 
any or all of our activities – 
we’d love to see you! 

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP, BIBLE STUDY, RETREAT, & OFFICE NOTES 

Women’s Bible Study 

By Joanne Matson 

  Bible Study resumes January 23 

All women are invited to join the group.   
Please contact Joanne Matson, 707.823.5249 
with any questions.  

Newsletter and Bulletin Submissions 

If you have something you would like to have published in the January Newsletter, please submit a full article (100 

words or less) in final draft form by December 15 to Becca at office @uccseb.org .  If you have an ongoing an-

nouncement you would like repeated, keep it fresh and send new content each month. 

Bulletin Announcements should be submitted in final form (35 words or less) by Wednesday each week in order to 

be included in the Sunday insert. Contact Becca at 707.823.2484 or office@uccseb.org for more information. 

Women’s Retreat 

By Jane Huneke 

2019 Women’s Retreat, January 18-20 at West-
minster Woods.  

Theme: Presence: Tending to What is Real 

Facilitator: Shelia Denton 

Registration Forms: Available in the church office 

Contact for info: Jane Huneke, 707.795.5451 

Contact Information Updates 

We are merging our database of member and friends into a new format and will be doing a lot of updating, so it is 

the perfect time to let us know if you have any corrections or changes to your information! Send Becca an email, 

office@uccseb.org or drop a note in the Congregational Administrator box in the office. 

Office Hours 

The office is open Monday—Friday, 9:00am-2:30pm.  

This month the office will be closed on January 1 for New Year’s Day and January 21 in observance of Martin Lu-

ther King Jr. Day. 
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Just Past 12th Night 

with 

Velocity Handbell Ensemble 

Sunday, January 6, 2018 – 4 p.m. 
Community Church of Sebastopol 

1000 Gravenstein Highway North, Sebastopol, California 

A freewill offering will be taken 
Join us as we observe a little-known tradition of continuing 

the Christmas celebration into the New Year. Velocity helps cele-
brate both the coming of Christ and 2019 with a special concert of 
holiday favorites (and a few surprises!). This dynamic ensemble is 
known for creating musical performances that are compelling and 
entertaining. 
 Formed in 2001 as a small ensemble (originally with six 
ringers), Velocity has at the heart of its mission statement the 
words “have fun.” Since its inception, Velocity has continued to 
pioneer handbell performance with innovative “concept” con-
certs. Their performances blend a unique style of humor, 
scripting, and handbell ringing at its best. A Velocity concert is 
definitely more than just a concert – it’s an experience! 
 Don’t miss this amazing group as they literally ring in the 

new year! 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Thank You 

Thank you to the Gratitude and Generosity 

Team for all their work setting up and follow-

ing up on the Annual Giving Campaign! Thank 

you to Kathy Bell for coordinating Ushers and 

greeters and acolytes, candles, and logistics for 

the Christmas Eve services! Thank you to Kathy 

Matthies for a month of ever changing liturgi-

cal art! Thank you to Gail Thomas and the 

Flower Team for the Advent and Christmas 

decorations! Thank you to the Facilities Team 

for their work on the many projects on the 

church campus, ensuring  our facilities last for 

the next generation! Thank you to the Leader-

ship Council for their dedication as they ap-

proach the end of the first year of the new 

leadership structure! Thank you to Joanne 

Matson for her weekly help in the office! 

January Birthdays 

3 Gary Gordon  
4 Tom Dilley  
 Brenna Hinckley  
5 Pat Dilley 
 Marian McDonald 
6  Marge Holland 
 Diana Wilson  
8 Sharon Olson  
 Susan Nestor 
 Kim Buckman 
9 Suzie Ross  
12  Virginia Hughes  
 Gail Thomas 
 Jim McLeod 

14 Vicki Reno  
15 Julie Smith 
 Brenda Flynn 
 Edythe Briggs  
16 Laurie Felciano 
17 Rhonda Matheny 
19 Frank Mayhew 
 Eileen Ahvenainen  
20  Karl Kachigan  
21  Steve Bradley  
23 Joanne Matson  
25 Bill McMillon 
26 Glenda Elvy 
 Paula Berndt  

28 Garth Watson 
29 Martha Rowlands  
 Emily Davis  
 Brice Davis 
 Yvette Morris  
30 Gene Nelson 
 Alan Murakami 
31 Margaret Anderson 

Joys and Concerns 

Prayers for Jim Jenkins’ mother, in hospice; Pat 
Furber’s aunt Louise, recovering from a stroke; 
Marilyn Lerum, home from the hospital; Joan-
ne’s daughter Jeni, recovering from surgery; 
Dick Norton, soon beginning chemo and radi-
ationin skilled nursing. 

Condolences to the family & friends of John 
Simmons, who died December 9. 



9 

 

Faith Formation Hour @ 9 am Sundays 

 Godly Play, Pre-School-Grade 5, Room 5 

 Middle School Youth, Grades 6-8, Youth Lounge 

 Sunday Bible Class, Adults, Fireside Room 

 

JANUARY 2018 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 
Sunday after Christmas 
10:30 AM Community Worship 
10:30 AM Nursery Care 

31 1 2 3 4 
10:00 AM 

UkeStars 

5 

6 
Epiphany Sunday 
8:45 AM Nursery Care 
9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see 

below 
10:30 AM Community Worship 
10:45 AM Children's Worship 

7 8 
4:00 PM 

L.M. Pastor-

Parish Rela-

tions Team 
5:30 PM 

Search 

Committee 

9 
10:00 AM Staff 

Team 
3:00 PM Women's 

Fellowship Card 

Ministry 
7:00 PM Men's 

Group 

10 
7:15 PM 

Chancel Choir 

11 
10:00 AM 

UkeStars 

12 
11:30 AM 

2nd Saturday 

Lunch 

13 
Baptism of Christ Sunday 
8:45 AM Nursery Care 
9:00 AM 4th & 5th Grade Sacraments 
9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see 

below 
9:30 AM FIAT 
10:30 AM Community Worship 
10:45 AM Children's Worship 
11:45 AM New Member Orientation 
11:45 AM Search Committee 

14 
7:00 PM Mis-

sion & Out-

reach 

15 
7:00 PM 

Health and 

Safety Task 

Force 

16 
10:00 AM Staff 

Team 
4:45 PM Handbell 

Ensemble 
6:30 PM Leader-

ship Council 

17 
7:15 PM 

Chancel Choir 

18 
Women's 

Retreat 
10:00 AM 

UkeStars 

19 
Women's 

Retreat 

20 
1st Sunday after Epiphany 
Women's Retreat 
8:45 AM Nursery Care 
9:00 AM 4th & 5th Grade Sacraments 
9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see 

below 
10:30 AM Community Worship 
10:45 AM Children's Worship 
11:45 AM Search Committee 

21 
10:00 AM 

Prayer Shawl 

Ministry 

22 

 

23 
10:00 AM Staff 

Team 
10:00 AM Wom-

en's Bible Study 
4:45 PM Handbell 

Ensemble 

24 
7:15 PM 

Chancel Choir 

25 
10:00 AM 

UkeStars 

26 

 

27 
2nd Sunday after Epiphany 
8:45 AM Nursery Care 
9:00 AM 4th & 5th Grade Sacraments 
9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see 

below 
10:30 AM Community Worship 
10:45 AM Children's Worship 
11:45 AM Search Committee 
12:00 PM Annual Meeting 

28 

 

29 

 

30 
10:00 AM Staff 

Team 
10:00 AM Wom-

en's Bible Study 
4:45 PM Handbell 

Ensemble 

31 
7:15 PM 

Chancel Choir 

1 
10:00 AM 

UkeStars 

2 
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The Community Church 
1000 Gravenstein Hwy N 

Sebastopol CA 95472 
 

Rev. Dr. Benjamin J. Broadbent 
Lead Minister 

PastorBenjamin@uccseb.org  
707.823.2484 ext..102 

 

Rev. Rachel Knuth 
Assoc. Minister for Children & Families 

RachelKnuth@uccseb.org  
707.823.2484 ext.104 

www.uccseb.org     office@uccseb.org 

mailto:PastorBenjamin@uccseb.org
mailto:RachelKnuth@uccseb.org

